

January 2014 Newsletter

Calendar Items

<u>January 20 (Mon)</u> Monthly meeting at Pearce Community Center, Chillicothe at 6:00 p.m.

<u>February 17 (Mon)</u> Monthly meeting. Location to be announced.

March 21 (Fri) Midwest Agricultural Museum Annual Dinner. Wildlife Prairie Park. Details to follow in next newsletter.

Treasurer's Report

41 Families paid for 2014

As of January 1, 2014
Dues Income - \$1,050
Gifts \$5
Checking balance \$1,205
Savings balance \$6,763.60

New Sponsor

Midwest Ag Museum \$150

Included with this newsletter is a membership renewal form to complete and send in with your 2014 dues. You may also pay at the next meeting.

President's Column

Greetings tractor folks, I am back!! Hope you had a wonderful holiday and are staying warm! I have exciting news about our winter tractor projects. First, I have my brother's 1942 Farmall H I brought back from South Dakota. It has been "in the family" since it was new. It is now all torn apart working on a ground up restoration. We are working to get it fully restored by the June Red Power Roundup back in South Dakota. It will be a race with Kim's 350! Please stayed tuned with the newsletter and the next few club meetings as we follow these restorations.

Secondly, I wanted to mention all the projects we have been tackling at the Princeville Heritage Museum: buzz saw, a couple of stationary engines, and this month some tractor diagnostics. This is turning out to be quite some fun, especially because we always have treats and several good laughs at Kevin's expense...please come out and join us.

Anyhow, remember these guiding principles to tell your friends: "It always ran when it was parked!" and "It seemed like a good idea at the time!" Till next time...Dan



My brother Dave with 1942 Farmall H

In Remembrance

Ernie Utt – November 11, 2013 Ernie lived in Arkansas, and he never missed any of our shows.



Art Cox – December 26, 2013
The Club meant a lot to Art – he kept his membership card on top in his wallet and was always with us when his health would allow. Art meant a lot to us also.



2014 Club Officers

<u>President</u> Dan Wiest 309-253-4842 wiestdd@gmail.com

<u>Vice President</u> Bob Stokes 309-446-9243 <u>bobrcfly@mchsi.com</u>

<u>Secretary</u> Charlotte Mettes 309-274-4003

<u>Asst. Secretary</u> Edie Lasswell 309-657-6577 msediesoasis@gmail.com

<u>Treasurer</u> Paul McKim 309-678-2901 <u>pemckim@gmail.com</u>

2014 Directors

Terry Beachler 309-579-2209 Vern Guetersloh 309-685-5846 Carroll Holloway 309-579-2204 Floyd Streitmatter 309-360-3978 Kevin Engquist 309-579-3293



Announcements & Misc.

Happy 28th anniversary to Kim and Kevin Engquist January 10

Happy Birthday

Lewie Haney January 31 Claudia Engquist February 1

Condolences

Sympathies to Mary Cox on the loss of Art.

Sympathies to Charlie Mettes, Edie Lasswell, and Chuck Spear on the loss of their mom.

<u>Sale Barn</u>

Please submit ads to Kim Engquist. Kengquist1@hotmail.com

Sale barn ads are no charge to club members or sponsors and will be ran as space allows.

Two Used Rear Tires/Rims 12.4-38 Firestones in on IH rims, Two Used Front Tires/Tubes 5.5-16 in.Co-op with notches. Contact Dan Wiest 309 253-4842

IH 27 Twin Square Baler, Old style 4 Row John Deere Planter, Old style side delivery rake. Dan Wiest 309-253-4842

<u>Squirrel corn & straw</u> Clint Nauman 309-274-4138.

1947 Farmall H, fully restored. \$2,000. Paris, IL. Heck Parrish 217-465-5200

Trivia

How many Farmall H's were produced from 1939 to 1953?

Answers to last month's trivia

What was the first model of the successful line of Rigid Frame 4 wheel drive tractors that International introduced? IH 4100, starting in 1966.

Terry's Joke Corner

What happened when the cow jumped over the fence?

It was an udder catrastrophe.



Tractor Buyer's Guide

Ad says: Needs Minor Overhaul

Really means: Needs New Engine

Web Link of the Month

http://www.happyoldiron.com/15181 09.htm



Visit our Facebook page and feel free to post comments and photos.

"The Junk Drawer"

Everybody's got one, including us!

I'll be bringing the "drawer" to the meetings for anything that has served its purpose at home but you think someone in the club might enjoy. This can be reading material, calendars, household items (things that are related to our club interests).

Kim Engquist



November Highlights

We had an awesome turnout for our annual banquet, prizes, and of course great food!



Several members were not able to attend the annual Christmas parade in Chillicothe due to assisting tornado survivors in Washington, and the 20-some degree weather did not help matters any. Dedicated Dan suited up in his Carhartts to represent the Club. Thanks Dan!







Be proud if it starts, runs, and nothing falls off. If something does fall off, just pick it up and keep going. If it doesn't start, make motor noises and pretend to drive it anyway.